
 
 

Cruce Lake Homeowners Association 
P.O. Box 369 Hoschton, GA 30548 

 

2016 Annual Meeting and Election Results for 2017 
 
This year’s meeting and election was a huge success, we had a great turn out and the weather was AMAZING.  Thanks to 
everyone that attended and for bringing a dish or dessert!!  Also, thanks to Lamar for providing a hay ride this year, it 
was a great addition to the annual meeting.  Quorum was met, following is the list of the HOA Board of Directors and 
elected officers: 
 
   President     William Gee 

   Vice President     Rick Standridge 

   ACC Chair     Brett Abee 

   Treasurer     Kim Bjork 

   Secretary     Connie Hamlet 

   Neighborhood Watch    Jim Corredor 

   Board member & Welcoming Committee Chris Hamlet 

   Board member     Bryan Capes 

If you have questions or concerns, you may contact any Board member; their contact information is on the resident 
directory.  If you do not have the password, please contact William Gee @ 404-569-8183 
  
 
We have not had a welcoming committee for several years; we are going to re-establish this committee beginning 2017.  
If you know of someone experiencing a major life event, please notify our Welcome committee chair, Chris Hamlet. 
We have had several new residents move into our community this past year & previous year – please help us in 
extending warm welcomes to:  
 

Keith & Carrie Savage 
 Mony So & Sandy Dinh 
 Michael & Alicia Castleberry 

 Kevin Williams 
 John & Melissa Levanger 
 Mark & Lucy Hooks 

 David & April Beeland 
 
The Board would like to extend special thanks to several residents for their services to our community.  Because they 
volunteer their time and services we are able to keep our dues to a minimum.   
 

Ed Walsh for maintaining the community website and for all his wood working talents that have kept repair cost 
to the common area to a minimum.     
Doug Erwin for his efforts that keep our common area beautiful and save. 
Pat Erwin for volunteering to deliver our community newsletters and providing the props for Santa’s visit. 
Rick and Stephanie Standridge for decorating the common area for Christmas. 
Eli for offering additional information in regards to the lake quality and proposed improvements. 

 
Additionally, we would like to thank all of our Cruce Lake residents for your unnamed acts that help keep our common 
area beautiful and safe!! 



Dates to remember: 

 
Santa arrives in Cruce Lake!! Sunday, December 11th at 3:00pm.  This event will be held at the gazebo.  Bring your 
cameras, your children, grandchildren, friends, etc.  We will have refreshments and lots of fun! 
 
Cruce Lake Ladies Ornament exchange: Monday, December 12th at 7:00pm. This event will be held at Pat Erwin’s home 
(911 Cruce Lake Drive).  Bring a dessert or appetizer and a wrapped ornament on which you have spent no more than 
$10.00.  Guaranteed laughs!  
 
HOA 2017 Assessment due: March 1st You will receive a letter in early February as a reminder.  Please remember to turn 
your dues in on time. 
 
 
FACE BOOK: 
 
If you are not already a member of the Cruce Lake Face Book page, we encourage you to do so.  This is an excellent way 
for residents to stay informed of upcoming events, ask for assistance from one another or to be notified of concerns in 
and around our community.   
 
VOLUNTEERS: 
 
If you are interested in volunteering for a committee, please contact a board member.  We have a list of volunteers for 
an Activities committee, however we are looking for a volunteer to head this committee.  If you have suggestions for 
activities you would be interested in you can contact Connie Hamlet, and those suggestions will be forwarded to our 
Activities Committee. 

 
With all the change in residents this year it has come to our attention that we are short one block captain.  If you reside 
near the cul-de-sac on Cruce Lake Drive and would like to become a block Captain, please notify Jim Corredor.  
 


